## REGULAR MEETING Sherman Township Board August 8, 2024

Clerk JT Reno, in the Supervisor's absence, called the regular meeting of the Sherman Township Board to order on Thursday, August 8, 2024 at 6:30 PM in the Sherman Township Office. Other Board members attending were Treasurer Marilyn Kastelic, Trustee Deneen Connell, and Trustee Sondi Mathews. There were also 9 members of the public in attendance.

Trustee Connell made a motion to appoint herself as meeting moderator, Trustee Mathews seconded and all votes to approve were "ayes."

A motion was made by the Clerk to approve the agenda and the Treasurer seconded. All votes to approve were "ayes." Trustee Mathews made a motion to discuss and approve the minutes from the July 11, 2024 regular meeting and the Treasurer seconded. All votes to approve were "ayes."

The Clerk made a motion to approve and discuss expenditures and Trustee Connell seconded. There were questions about whether the Township could be reimbursed for the roadside repair from Bekalla's. The Fire Department or Supervisor will be asked to look into it. All votes to approve expenditures were "ayes."

During public comment copies of the bills were requested and questions were asked about election workers receiving mileage reimbursement and the roadside repair.

The scales have been installed in the water plant and a hose reel was put in at the park. The township is still waiting on a permit from the county for the slide.

Members from the Mott Foundation stopped by to look at the hall in preparation for their event in September.

MTA Board of Directors District 1 has a vacancy.

Chief Loy gave a report that the FD vehicles are being sent into the shop at Bekkala's one at a time and that there are now 6 MFR members on the department.

Voter registration questions were asked during public comment and it was noted that the Lac La Belle fish boil was "this weekend."

A motion to adjourn was made by Trustee Connell at 7:02 PM, Trustee Mathews seconded.

The next Regular Meeting of the Board of Trustees will be held on September 12, 2024 at 6:30 PM.

John Wilhelm, Supervisor	JT Reno, Clerk